
DATE EVENT 

6th Dec Celebration assembly 8:50am in the 
Town Hall 

7th Dec Royal Hall Christmas Concert - 
Federation Choir 

8th Dec Ripley Castle Christmas Market - 
Ripley choir performance 

12th Dec Christmas jumper and Christmas 
enterprise day 

13th Dec Whole school panto trip 

19th Dec Christmas lunch and party 

20th Dec Nativity  - 2pm All Saints Church 

20th Dec Last day of term 

23rd Dec - 3rd Jan Christmas holidays - school closed 

6th Jan Staff Development Day - School 
Closed 

7th Jan School re-opens to all pupils 

7th Jan Parent/Carer internet Safety 
Presentation via TEAMS 

10th Jan Celebration assembly 8:50am in the 
Town Hall 

15th Jan Y6 Residential - Parents information 
Evening  

16th Jan Best of British - Special lunch menu 

31st Jan Celebration assembly 8:50am in the 
Town Hall 

4th Feb KS2 Dance competition 

7th Feb NSPCC Number Day 

11th Feb Safer Internet Day 

14th Feb Last day of Spring 1 term 

DATES FOR THE DIARY HEADTEACHER UPDATE 

‘Growing Together, Guided by Love’ 

FEDERATION ATTENDANCE  - YTD 

A reminder that all absences must be reported to the school office before 9am on each day of absence. Medical appointments should be booked outside of school hours, but when 
unavoidable a letter, text or email confirming the appointment must be given to the school for your child’s attendance records. If we do not receive this documentation, children’s 

attendance will be marked as unauthorised leave. 

 WHOLE SCHOOL CLASS 1 CLASS 2 CLASS 3 

RIPLEY 97% 97% 96% 97% 

BECKWITHSHAW 97% 98% 95% 97% 

KETTLESING 97% 95% 97% 97% 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

As we approach to the end of term and commence this festive 
period, we see this as a time of reflection: reflecting on not 
only the previous term, but the calendar year moving into 
2025.  

As a federation we continue our journey of success and our 
aim of transforming the lives of your children to which we re-
main wholly committed to. Ofsted outcomes for us, are a  
wonderful affirmation of the hard work of all however we must 
not loose sight of the most important gifts we can give to our 
children as educators: joy and passion for learning,           
memorable experiences, instilling love, mutual respect, care 
and ensuring that their school lives are filled with happiness. 

It is a delight to see your children engaged in outstanding 
learning, immersed in enrichment events at various locations, 
interacting with top-level professionals and being courageous 
advocates for safeguarding, real-world issues and charity 
work.  

Again, as we move towards this Christmas time, the most  
special gifts we can give to our children are not those with a 
price tag attached but those which underpin our Federation: 
Community, Compassion, Courage - Growing Together,   
Guided by Love. 

I very much look forward to seeing you all in the remaining 
days at various events including at each school Nativity and 
thank you for your support and positivity in 2024.  

Much Love and God Bless 

Miss Kirkman 

Executive Headteacher 



Dear Parents and Carers, 

Warmest Regards 

Miss Kirkman 

OPEN DAYS 
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Dear Parents and Carers, 

Warmest Regards 

Miss Kirkman 

Reminders, Updates, and Information 

ROYAL HALL - SATURDAY 7th DECEMBER 2024 

A reminder that those participating in the Royal Hall should be at the venue to start rehearsals at 2pm. 
Full school uniform is to be worn and festive head wear can be worn during some of the evenings per-

formance. Children will need a packed dinner, snacks and a water bottle. You will need to sign your 
child out with a member of staff at the end of the concert before leaving. 

 

RIPLEY CHRISTMAS MARKET - SATURDAY 8th DECEMBER 2024 

Children performing should meet Miss Kirkman at 11.15am inside the market under the covered    
archway to the left of the main market. Girls should wear a black top and bottoms and boys should 

wear a white school shirt and grey school trousers. Victorian costumes will be provided to layer on top. 

 

CHRISTMAS JUMPER AND ENTERPRISE DAY - THURSDAY 12th DECEMBER 2024 

For a donation of £1.00, children can wear Christmas jumpers, alongside normal school bottoms, to 
raise money for Save the Children.  

Throughout the day, children will be attending different enterprise workshops. They will then be selling 
their festive creations at the end of the day in house teams. 

 

CHRISTMAS LUNCH AND PARTY - THURSDAY 19th DECEMBER 2024 

Children are invited to wear party wear for a day of festivities. The normal lunch menu will be replaced 
with a ‘Christmas Lunch Special’ on this day, as previously communicated. 

 

NATIVITY - FRIDAY 20th DECEMBER 2024 

The Nativity will take place at All Saints Church Ripley from 2pm on Friday 20th December, and we 
warmly invite all our families to join us to watch this years production of ‘Bethlehem Bake Off’. Class 2 

and 3 will be supporting this years nativity as a choir and will be in normal school uniform for the      
production.  

Children will be dismissed from church following the afternoons performance, unless attending          
afterschool club, where they will be taken back to school. Comet club will remain open till 4:30pm as 

normal. Exciting Information regarding our very own Ripley Bake off to follow! 

 

YEAR 6 RESIDENTIAL - BEWERLEY PARK -  MARCH 2025                                                                                
We are delighted to be taking our Y6 pupils across the Federation to Bewerley Park for next years    

residential. A parent/carer Information evening will be held at Beckwithshaw school on 15th January at 
5pm. 

                                                                                                                             
UNIFORM                                                                                                                      

A polite reminder that children should be in full winter uniform which includes a formal shirt (not a    
summer polo shirt) and a tie. Children can wear a small pair of stud earrings and a watch (not smart 

watch) but no other jewellery is permitted.                                                                                                              

PE 

A reminder that Forest School finishes at the end of Autumn 2 term. Therefore, all children will require 
PE kits on Monday and Wednesday from January. 



 CLUBS FOR SPRING 1 

 

Monday  3.20 - 4.20pm - Coding Club with Mrs Alder 

Tuesday 3.20- 4.20pm - Football Club with Harrogate AFC 

Wednesday 3.20- 4.20pm - Gymnastics Club with  Mrs Neate from Sporting Influence 

Thursday 3.20- 4.20pm - Arts and Craft Club with Miss Lear 

 

Gymnastics will replace dodgeball, offering children more of a choice in the sporting activities 
they participate in across the academic year. 

Both Football and Gymnastics have limited spaces so be sure to book these early to avoid                   
disappointment. 

Football, Dodgeball and Arts and Craft Club will be charged at £6.00 per session and run for 6 
weeks from WC 06.01.25 - WC 10.02.25. The full payment of £36.00 will be required to secure 

your child's place. 

 Coding Club will also be charged at £6.00 per sessions but will run for 5 weeks from WC 
13.01.25 - WC 10.02.25. The full payment of £30.00 will be required to secure your child’s 

place 

 

Booking and payment for all clubs will go live next week on Parentmail and will be on a first 
come first serve basis. Parents will be notified when booking goes live. 

BOOKING WILL CLOSE AT 5PM ON FRIDAY 3rd JANUARY 2025.  

 

HOUSE POINTS 

 

Congratulation Team BRIMHAM! Who were the winning team last half term. We can’t wait to 
announce the winning team in a few weeks, and the prize they will enjoy! 

 

 

Nidd Brimham Ingilby 

1204 1047 1327 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What we’ve been up too  

REMEMBERENCE DAY 

We had a special assembly sharing 
the people we think about and      

remember on this day. We explored 
the different coloured poppies and 
their meaning. We took part in a      
2-minute silence at the cenotaph 

lead by Rev Paul. The children read 
their prayers of reflection.  

ANTI BULLYING WEEK 

We celebrated anti-bullying week by     
taking part in multiple activities. We began 
the week with a  reflective assembly and 
taking part in scenario work. On Tuesday, 
we came in our odd socks; this was to  
remember that each and every one of us 
is different in our own way. Lots of us      
designed our own odd socks to remember 
the special message. 

OPERATION TRAFFIC - ROAD SAFETY 

Ripley pupils have enjoyed working with the North 
Yorkshire Police to keep everyone safe. Pupils got to 
work with the police to patrol outside school at both 
drop of and pick up, and discuss road safety and traffic 
around the local area. What a fantastic opportunity to 
give back to the community and be inspired by our  
local Police force.  

CHILDREN IN NEED 

We began the day by taking part in the 
CBBC Live lesson with the Gladiators! 

We enjoyed getting active and completing 
the ‘mood boosters’. We then learnt about 

where our money goes and how it        
impacts adults and children in our local 
area. We celebrated the day by wearing 

spot-tac-ular outfit! 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What we’ve been up too  

WHOLE SCHOOL CROSS COUNTRY 

Along with our other  2 federated schools,    
children across the school took part in the 

Sporting Influence’s Cross country competition 
at Ashville College. 

So proud of Team Ripley, with KS2 children 
coming 5th overall and KS1 children 2nd!  

OTLEY VICTORIAN 
CHRISTMAS FAYRE 

What an utterly amazing day! 
The Federation Choir came 

together in spectacular     
fashion to perform at the    
Otley Victorian Christmas 

Fair 2024. 

PLAYER VISITS FROM HARROGATE TOWN AFC 

Building on the fantastic relationship we have built with          
Harrogate Town AFC, we have been lucky enough to have visits 

from the men’s first team players - Liam Gibson & Ellis Taylor 
and Hannah Sturdy from the ladies first team. 

The children thoroughly enjoyed asking them questions before 
having a kick around and picking up some great tips! 

So very proud of all involved. Special thanks to the parents and carers who brought their 
children -  we could not do it without you Thank you also to Mrs Godley (Kettesing) for the 

superb costume accessories donated to the Fed. 

As ever, our children did us proud! 



  

                                                   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What we’ve been up too  
Class 3 

Over the course of this half term, Class 3 have been exploring 
migration; delving into what population is, how it changes and 
different birth and death rates. In Science we have been   
learning about light and reflection. We have been researching 
how light travels in straight lines and how distance affects the 
size of different shadows. In maths, we have been improving 
our mental maths skills and working very hard to improve our 
times table knowledge. We have also been learning about long 
multiplication and division; linking it to worded problems and 
reasoning skills. We have all thoroughly enjoyed reading our 
class novel, The Boy at the Back of the Class, and writing our 
own diaries. We have also had the opportunity to explore     
different text types: picture books, song lyrics and videos in 
Guided Reading lessons. We have been creating our own 
unique art installation in our Art lessons. It has been a busy 
term so far and as always; Class 3 have all worked               

Class 2 

Class 2 have been learning about Antarctica in both 
English and Geography. The children have enjoyed 
learning about Ernest Shackleton's journey and     
particularly enjoyed role playing some of his crew 
members and writing diaries in role. In Geography 
they have been exploring the location of Antarctica as 
well as its human and physical features.  

 

In Science the children have been learning about 
Electricity and Circuits, the children have had great 
fun making their own circuits as well as carrying out 
their own investigations. In R.E the children have 
been comparing different religious festivals such as 

exceedingly hard to improve their skills and understanding, as well as focusing hard on their 
own mental health and wellbeing in PSHE lessons. They have tried in every way to follow 
and uphold our values of Ready, Respectful and Safe.  



 
                                                   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What we’ve been up too  

                    Class 1 

In Class 1 we have been exploring 
our topic of toys this half term. We 
have read some amazing books, 
such as The Lost Toy Museum 
and The Naughty Bus. We have 
written some lost posters to help 
find Bunting. We have been    

Christmas and Hanukah and enjoyed creating 
their own National Celebration! In Math's the    
children have been tackling column addition 
and subtraction and are amazed that they can 
now add and subtract really big numbers using 

learning about materials in science and exploring what materials toys are made out of and 
why those materials are a good choice. In DT, we will be making chairs for Sprinkles to sit on 
in the coming weeks using strong materials. 

this method.  In forest school the 
children have been making winter 
wands and wreaths, 
which they have      
thoroughly enjoyed! 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Safeguarding  

In the lead up to Christmas, when your children will be receiving toys, electronics and gifts, we want to       
highlight the dangers of button batteries and magnets that are found in many of these items, as well as general 
household objects. Below is some information to help you identify dangers and what to do if your child ingests 
a battery or magnet. 

TOYS SAFETY 



  Safeguarding  

 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Safeguarding 

If you are concerned about a child’s welfare please contact:  Miss Victoria Kirkman -  Designated Safeguarding Lead  

Mrs Elouise Foster - Deputy Safeguarding Lead or Miss Hannah Lear - Deputy Safeguarding Lead 

Ripley 01423 770160, Kettlesing  01423 770576 or Beckwithshaw 01423 504642  

For further information regarding toy safety, please visit                                                                   
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/child-safety-buying-toys-this-christmas 
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Information and Community Events 
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